             MINUTES OF MEETING MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
On August 20, 2012 





                          At Mannering Park Community Hall

Meeting opened 7pm. Attendance:  Jan Regnis, Kevin Mackenzie, Rob Regnis, Jan Stone, John Stone, Bart Vanderzee, Robyn Sauerbier, Tim Giffin, Peter Costa, Josephine Costa, Bruce Edgell, Anthony Callen, Arthur Armstrong, Judy Whitbourne, George Murray, Trevor Wrightson, John Sauerbier, Bruce Wall, Trevor Masters, Johan Lensink, Andrew Whitbourne, Sue Murray, Kelvin Wynn, Bill Symington (24)  Apologies: Peter Dean, Coral Burnham, Neil Wynn, Bob Fitton, Annabel Fitton, Cherie Vance, Norell Lee, Cllr Sue Wynn.
Welcome to guest speaker Anthony Callen from Delta Electricity describing the Carbon Capturing project.  Key points:
a) Installation of carbon capture project is underway at Vales Point Power Station which emits 5 to 6 million tons of carbon per annum.  The aim is to reduce carbon dioxide emission into the atmosphere from the power station

b) Delta and CSIRO been working together for five years on research and also working with State Govt on larger scale project for capture of carbon and looking for places for underground storage. At present considering Darling Basin, western NSW, where there are the right kind of porous rocks capable of absorbing the liquefied carbon. The carbon will be transported to this area via pipelines. Probably about 10 years before anything substantial takes off nationally but carbon capturing can also be used at gas-fired power stations, steelworks, cement works, ethanol factories.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING  - July 16 , 2012 
MOVED for acceptance (Sue Murray) SECONDED (Bart Vanderzee) CARRIED

Business arising – Progress reports –

Item 1: CVB Colliery and coal transportation (ongoing) – LDO Coal investigation into feasible coal transportation still underway. Neil Wynn attended latest Community Consultative Committee meeting and will report at next meeting.
Item 3: Oval amenities and Vales Point Reserve (ongoing) – 
Oval amenities well underway.  A spring-loaded tap will be installed rather than the bubbler the Precinct                                  requested. 
ACTION: Follow-up where and when tap to be installed.
Vales Point Reserve – Sandstone blocks have been relocated. Report of one unsteady block . 
ACTION: Follow-up with WSC to have the block levelled 

Item 4: Shared pathway (ongoing) –  Letter from Minister Chris Hartcher advised Precinct to obtain support from WSC to establish shared pathway in our favoured location. On-site inspection with Swansea MP Garry Edwards on August 31.
MOTION: ( Sue Murray) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council seeking support-in-principle for the establishment of a shared pathway extending from the existing pathway along the eastern foreshore and a connecting bridge crossing the waterway in front of Delta Electricity’s inlet canal to extend to Chain Valley Bay.  SECONDED (Bruce Edgell)  CARRIED
MOTION: (Trevor Wrightston) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Glenn Sharrock at Delta Electricity Vales Point Power Station setting out the Precinct’s intention to gain approval from relevant government authorities for a bridge crossing over Foals Bay in front of the Delta Electricity inlet canal to facilitate a shared pathway extension around the foreshore to Chain Valley Bay.  SECONDED (John Sauerbier)  CARRIED
Item 5:  Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy intersection (ongoing) – 
a) Traffic lights – RMS investigation still underway
b) Clean-up of rubbish – MOTION: (Jan Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council requesting urgent action to remove rubbish and contaminated waste on the south-western corner of the Ruttleys Road/Pacific Highway intersection, especially since the disturbance of environmentally unsafe materials during recent Ausgrid works along Ruttleys Road.  SECONDED (Trevor Wrightson)  CARRIED
Item 6: Boat ramp repairs (ongoing) – Should be finished before summer. Community will be notified when work to finalise the project will be done because the ramp will close for a day.
Item 7: Eaton’s Hardware entry/exit on Ruttleys Rd (ongoing) –  Another change has been made to the DA and Precinct sent submission opposing alteration to clauses 9 and 36 of the original Conditions of Consent – also relating community dissatisfaction over WSC’s inability to resolve the matter. No response to date.
Item 8: Boat storage on waterfront reserve (ongoing) -  Draft policy will not likely be available before upcoming WSC elections and expected to be a matter for the new council.
Item 9: WSC reclassification of community property (ongoing) – Long-term process and requires Precinct vigilance of individual matters as they arise, especially regarding schools and educational institutions ensuring they remain SP2 zone
Item 10: Coal mining operations (ongoing) – Mannering Colliery is currently reviewing submissions to the Department of Planning relating to the Environmental Assessment for the continuation of Mannering Colliery mining. 
Item 14: Road drainage (ongoing) – 
a) Dunvegan St - Service Request process in place following our letter to WSC. 
b) Top of Gymea St – Service Request process in place 
Item 15: Ruttleys Rd/Wyee Rd intersection (ongoing) – This is top of Lake Macquarie Council’s list and funds have been allocated for this financial year. Final designs of the options are still to be complete.
Item 16: Foreshore erosion (ongoing) – Letter to Greg White, WSC Manager of Environment and Natural Resources, asking for formal response to our letter of 30/4/12. 
Item 17: Concept plan for central MP recreational zone (ongoing) -  WSC response to our letter was that “development of a Masterplan for this area has not been included in Council’s future works program which extends to 2014/15...” Second letter sent to WSC Tara Mills Manager Sport Leisure & Recreation again requesting meeting for discussion and advice for Precinct to start groundwork and community consultation so we could be ready for possible funding allocation in the next future works program. Awaiting response
Item 18: Drainage on shared pathway Campbell Pde to Catherine St (ongoing) –  WSC conducted inspection, Service Request process in place. It is thought the section that continually floods will probably be raised.
Item 19: Speeding on Vales Road (ongoing) – Chairman made preliminary inquiries through RMS
MOTION: (Andrew Whitbourne) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council asking pressure strips/traffic counters be placed in an appropriate location on Vales Road, Mannering Park, in order to gather necessary information to support the Precinct’s approach to Roads and Maritime Services to install vehicular speed control measures.   SECONDED (Bart Vanderzee)  CARRIED 

Item 20: Unsafe road crossing Campbell Pde (ongoing) – In response to our letter an on-site meeting with WSC was held. Possibilities are to place line-marking coupled with raised markers to define the driving path and deter drivers cutting the blind bend as well as signs depicting “children crossing ahead” to promote awareness of a safety hazard. 
TREASURERS’S REPORT

Balance brought forward from 16/7/2012 - $207.87
Incomings: Nil
Outgoings: Nil
Credit balance 20 August 2012 $207.87
Note: One unpresented cheque to au Domain Admin for $99.00

MOVED for acceptance (Bruce Edgell) SECONDED (John Sauerbier ) CARRIED

GENERAL BUSINESS
a) Motion by Cllr Greg Best adopted at WSC meeting 8/8/12 (now Item 21 -ongoing) – MOTION: (Andrew Whitbourne) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council asking to be kept informed of when the meeting called by Cllr Best and involving key stakeholders, community, government, landowners and relevant departments to discuss the strategic future of northern Wyong Shire area will be held. SECONDED (Bruce Wall)  CARRIED

b)  Children’s play equipment at Community Hall (now Item 22 - ongoing) – Response to our letter to WSC (30/4/12) informed of the draft Playground Strategy (not presented to Council meeting yet) and indicating a District Playground to be built next to Community Hall in the 2016/17 financial year. 
MOTION: (Andrew Whitbourne) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council to install new children’s play equipment at the Community Hall to replace the play equipment which was recently removed. SECONDED ( Jan Regnis)  CARRIED. 
c) Roadworks on Ruttleys Road (now Item 23 - ongoing) – Discusssion  about recent Ausgrid work on Ruttleys Road.
MOTION: (Andrew Whitbourne) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council requesting they restore Ruttleys Road to at least, or better than the condition of the road before Ausgrid carried out excavation works, noting that some works have already started to fail. SECONDED (Bruce Wall) CARRIED
d) Litter along Ruttleys Road (now Item 24 – ongoing) – MOTION: (Jan Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council, specifically Mr Andrew Pearce, in relation to litter control along Ruttleys Road, Mannering Park. The letter to request Council to consider using weekend detention workers to pick-up litter along Ruttleys Road on a more regular basis and could the collection of litter please go on their program.SECONDED (Trevor Wrightson)  CARRIED

e) MOTION: (Rob Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee formally thank and express appreciation to Councillor Bill Symington  for his contribution to the Mannering Park area during his term as a Ward A Councillor on Wyong Shire Council. SECONDED (Jan Regnis)  CARRIED
REPORTS
Delta Forum (Trevor Wrightson) Full written report available. Key points:

a) Life of Vales Point power station would continue until 1928/29

b) Munmorah power station closed July 3 but demolition would not commence at this stage. Koala Park will continue to be available to community.
c) The strategy for the sale of NSW Delta Electricity power stations will be available by end of Sept 2012.
d) Delta still waiting on the LDO feasibility study into transporting coal to the rail network

Men’s Shed (Bruce Wall)  - WSC has allocated a block of land in Campbell Parade, adjacent the netball courts, to establish a Men’s Shed. Development Application and Approval process is underway.
Tidy Towns (Rob Regnis) Full written report available. Key points:
a) Work on landscaping at the truck parking bay on Vales Rd is expected to start Sept/Oct.
b) Major fundraiser now underway – sale of gerberas. 
Chairman conveyed the community’s thanks and appreciation to Councillor Bill Symington for support and contribution to Mannering Park Community Precinct and in particular for his personal advice and assistance.  
Meeting closed 9.20pm    NEXT MEETING: September 17, 2012
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